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Cornish Word of the Week 

As part of the Go Cornish Scheme, we are teaching everyone some Cornish words and phrases. 
Each week we will add a new word or phrase to the newsletter which you may like to use at home.  

This week’s word is – Good - Da 

 

Makaton sign of the week 

  

Good 



This week in the Nursery we have been enjoying exploring floating, sinking and 
rolling with our apples. We have also been practising our chopping skills to make 

some stewed apples. There was even a birthday party held in the kitchen with play 
dough cakes. The children have also been introduced to the sticking board where a 

range of resources can get stuck using our white glue. 
 

 
 

Reception have had such an exciting week this week! 
The Little Red Hen left them a note and a map to help them to find ingredients to 
make their own bread. They learnt that yeast helps the bread to rise. Later in the 
week she asked us to set up an experiment to see how much yeast, sugar and 

water would be needed to blow up a balloon! They found out that by putting three 
spoons of yeast, sugar and warm water into a bottle the balloon would inflate the 

most. It was so exciting to see the balloons inflating as we watched them throughout 
the afternoon! We have also been talking about our homes and what they are like. 
We have been comparing them and also looking at homes animals have to keep 

them safe. 

 



  
 

This week in Year 1 the children have been learning about their place in the world in 
Geography. They started by learning to draw objects from above and how this is 

called an aerial or bird's eye view. Then they drew some signpost maps of 
themselves in the classroom and some people did their home too. Then they learnt 
how to draw a key and make a map of the classroom. Here are some examples of 
the children's hard work. Go Y1 Geographers! Also look at this amazing fox that 

Marley made after we read the story of the Fox and the Star. 

 

Dates for your Diary 
 

School closed for staff training – Friday 21st October 

Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October – Half-Term Holiday 

School closed for staff training – Monday 31st October 

Toy Museum – Tuesday 8th November – see poster below. 

Remembrance Day Assembly - Friday 11th November at 9.45am. 
We would like to invite any parents, grandparents or members of the wider 
school community, who are service personnel to attend in their uniforms. 
Please let the office know if a member of your family would like to attend. 

 
Children in Need - Spotacular – Friday 18th November 

The children and staff are invited to dress up in ‘anything spotty’ for a 

donation to Children in Need.  

 

Blue Bag Collection – Friday 25th November 

Please donate any clean, good condition clothes, shoes or bags. This can be 

dropped off to the office from Monday 20th November. 



Attendance 

The class with the best attendance this week goes to 

Class 6 
Well done! 

Learners & Superstars! 
 Learner Superstar 

Class 1 – 
King Edward 

Eli for trying so hard during our sound 
lessons. Eli has been very keen to 
practice during his independent learning  
time. Your hard work is really paying off. 
Well done!  

Harley for joining in amazingly with his 
class. He has settled so well into school and 
we love seeing your lovely smile every 
morning.  
 

Class 2 – 
Wheal Uny 

Noah for trying so hard during Read 
Write Inc lessons and for impressing us 
with how quickly he can make words on 
the magnet boards every day. He is often 
quicker than the adults!!  
 

Mya for impressing us with her knowledge 
of how to make bread rise during our bread 
making at home. She was able to explain it 
so carefully to our class. Well done Mya! 
 

Class 3 – 
Robinson 

Quinn for his amazing work during our 
maths lessons. 

Zena for her perseverance during her 
writing in RWI. 

Class 4 – 
Wheal Basset 

Kobi has been succeeding in English this 
week. He has been focusing on counting 
each sound using his Fred fingers and 
writing the word. Well done Kobi. 

Daisy is a kind and caring member of our 
class. This week she has been showing me 
she is ready for learning and always eager 
to help those around her. Well done Daisy. 

Class 5 – 
Grenville 

Lorelei for taking her learning to the next 
level and being very precise in what she 
wanted to show on her signpost map. 
 

Logan for his super effort and concentration 
in reading. 
 

Class 6 – 
Pednandrea 

Bruno for his wonderful effort in listening 
carefully to the adult who is helping him 
in his Maths. 

Zach for helping others by sitting quietly on 
the carpet and being ready to learn. 
 

Class 7 – 
Carn Brea 

Alara for trying her hardest with her 
writing and spelling this week. 

Aaron for showing great kindness towards 
adults and children in Carn Brea. 

Class 8 – 
Dolcoath 

Lydia for her fantastic independent 
writing this week. 
 

Klevin for settling in to Dolcoath class 
brilliantly this week. 
 

Class 9 –  
South Crofty 

Aubrey for his fantastic handwriting and 
letter formation. 

Alfie for using kind words and helping 
others. 

 

 

Parents, carers and families, you can help us to buy new books for our school by 
buying books using the Scholastic website. It is the time of year when many will be 

thinking of buying books as gifts. The Scholastic website sells a range of new books 
for all ages at a reasonable price. If you register and then purchase books you can 

nominate our school to receive rewards which will enable us to buy books. You need 
to register an account and then click the blue 'buy with rewards' option at the 

checkout. That allows you to nominate our school by typing in our post code (TR15 
2SZ). 

https://shop.scholastic.co.uk/ 

https://shop.scholastic.co.uk/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In England children are entitled to free schools meals if they are in full-time 
education and they – or their parents – directly receive any of the following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have 
an annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working 
Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit (household income must be less than £7,400 a year after tax and 
not including additional benefits) 

If your child is eligible for free school meals, they’ll remain so until they finish the 
phase of schooling (primary or secondary) they’re in on March 31, 2023. 

All children in reception, Year 1 and Year 2 in state-funded schools can also receive 
a free meal in England. 

If you think you may be entitled to free school meals (Pupil Premium) please follow 
this link Apply for free school meals and pupil premium - Cornwall Council   to apply. 

If your child is eligible they will have half price trips and clubs while they attend 
Trewirgie Infants’ School. 

 

 

 

Trewirgie Infants’ School PTA is coming BACK! We are hoping to hold 

events, fundraising sales, cake bakes and much more. Watch this 

space for more information. 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 
Clubs will run from Thursday 3rd November for 6 weeks 

 

 Club Year Group Staff 

Thursday Multi-Skills 
6 weeks 

Year 1 & Year 2 Plymouth Argyle 

Thursday 
 

Sing & Sign 
6 weeks 

All Mrs Jones 

Friday Multi-Skills 
6 weeks 

Reception Plymouth Argyle 

Friday 
 

Boardgames 
Starting Friday 11th November – 5 Weeks ONLY. 

All Mrs Searle 

All clubs will cost £3.50 per week 
Children in receipt of Pupil Premium will be charged £1.75 per week 

Clubs are paid in advance when your place has been confirmed. 
If your child is not allocated a place they will be added to the waiting list for the 

following ½ term. 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/


Harley and Riley recently joined in with a local bike shop and an organisation called 
Trash Free Trails.They both walked up to Carn Brea through the trails that 

bikes may use, picking up litter as they went.The aim of the organisation is to           
promote keeping trails clean by locals volunteering to help with the litter picks. They 
then continued their amazing work by picking rubbish up on the way to school. We 

are so proud of the work Harley and Riley have done to help clean up our 
environment. Well done boys! 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Bags, Ties & Uniform 

We sell new book bags and ties in the school office. 

We also have a selection of good condition second hand uniform, if 

you are looking for spares. The prices range from 50p to £2. 

Extended Provision 

Breakfast Club – every day 7.45 – 8.45 am - £2.50 per child per day. 

After School Care – every day 3.20 – 5.20 pm - £7 per child per day. 

Bothe provisions must be pre booked in advance at the office. Call 

01209 216111 or email kparrott@trewirgieinf.tpacademytrust.org 

Extended Provision is located in the building next to the Nursery.  This 

is accessed from the pathway by the small gate. 

Parking Permits 

We have parking permits for West End & New Cut car parks. 

Parking is free, at the beginning (8.35 – 9.05am) and the end of the 

school day (15.05 – 15.35pm). 

Children love to scoot or cycle this short distance and it helps to 

relieve the congestion on the roads surrounding the school. 

Please see the office to receive your permit. 

mailto:kparrott@trewirgieinf.tpacademytrust.org


 



 


